



Friday 26th June 2020

Re: Coronavirus Covid 19 - UPDATES

Dear Parents and Carers.

Updated Parent Guidance

The DfE have updated their guidance about **online resources for learning at home**. Please go to https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-online-education-resources for links to online resources that you might find useful in addition to the learning we are sending home too. Don't forget that https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-online-education-resources for links to online resources that you might find useful in addition to the learning we are sending home too. Don't forget that https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-online-education-resources for links to online resources that you might find useful in addition to the learning we are sending home too. Don't forget that <a href="https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/government/pub

The DfE have also produced new guidance called "Advice to parents and carers on keeping children safe from abuse and harm." To read this document please go to

 $\underline{https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-keeping-children-safe-from-abuse-and-harm}$

There is also new guidance about **staying safe outside your home** which was published on Wednesday 24th June – please do read this advice as I am conscious that whilst the school continues to support minimising the children mixing or coming into contact with others outside their teaching 'bubble', as the social distancing measures are starting to change, we still want to be able to support all children and adults in keeping safe. https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/staying-safe-outside-your-home/staying-safe-outside-your-home

Food Vouchers

I will continue to order weekly supermarket vouchers to parents/carers whose children are in Years 2, 3, 4 and 5 as well as children that are having to shield. These will be delivered on the following dates: Monday 29th July, Monday 6th July, Monday 13th July and Monday 20th July. These will then be replaced by one Summer Holiday food voucher.

I will be ordering **Summer Holiday vouchers** for **all** parents/carers whose children are eligible for benefits related free school meals (Reception – Year 6) next week in the usual way. You do not need to apply for these vouchers as I have all the information about children who are entitled to this voucher. The delivery date for this additional voucher will be **Monday 20**th **July**. It will be **one** voucher for the whole summer holiday with a value of £90 per child. Please note the school office will be closed from Thursday 23rd July until our return in September so if you have any problems with this voucher, you will need to contact us before this date or speak directly with Edenred.

Take care and best wishes to everyone.

Kind regards

Ms. Claire Westcott

Westcott

Headteacher - Claire Westcott Roderick Avenue North, Peacehaven East Sussex BN10 8BZ

Telephone: 01273 584212 e-mail: office@meridian.e-sussex.sch.uk web: www.meridianschool.co.uk

